MINUTES OF THE CITY COUNCIL MEETING HELD JANUARY 10, 2006, AT 7:00 P.M.,
IN THE COTTONWOOD HEIGHTS CITY COUNCIL CHAMBER

MEMBERS PRESENT: Mayor Kelvyn Cullimore, Councilman Don Antczak, Councilman
Scott Bracken, Councilman Bruce Jones, Councilman Gordon
Thomas

STAFF PRESENT: City Manager Liane Stillman, City Attorney Shane Topham, City
Treasurer Gary Harmer, Director of Finance David Muir,
Community Development Director Kevin Smith, City Recorder
Linda Dunlavy

OTHERS PRESENT: Mike Watson, Robby Russo, Corbett Ford, Paul Brenneman, Heath
Lowry & family, Kit Lindsey, Mike Peterson, Bob Good, Brian
Allen, Art Brown & family, Carl & Barbara Evans, Bob Warnick,
Janet Janke, Troop 364

1.0 WELCOME

1.1  Mayor Cullimore opened the meeting at 7:00 p.m. and welcomed those in attendance.
1.2 The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Councilman Thomas.

2.0 REPORTS/PRESENTATION

2.1.  Administration of the Oath of Office to the Board of Trustees of the Cottonwood
Heights Recreation Center

2.1.1 City Recorder Linda Dunlavy administered the oath of office to the new members of the
Board of Trustees of the Cottonwood Heights Recreation Center, Janet Janke and Carl
Evans.

2.1.2 Mayor Cullimore presented certificates of election to the new members.
2.2  Sheriff’s Report

2.2.1 Lt. Robby Russo introduced Art Brown, explaining that what brought him into the circle
of law enforcement was a tragic situation in 1999 when he lost a grandson in an accident
with a drunk driver. He dedicated his life to helping law enforcement in the pursuit of
underage drinkers and driving under the influence of alcohol. Lt. Russo said that the
legislation that has enhanced the enforcement of drunk driving would not have happened
without him. He said that Mr. Brown and others have been responsible for obtaining
grant money for portable breathalyzers and dash-cams.

2.2.2  Mayor Cullimore presented an award of appreciation to Mr. Brown for his service to the
law enforcement community.



City Council Minutes
January 10, 2006

Page 2

2.2.3

224

3.0

3.1

4.0

4.1

411

5.0
5.1
5.11
6.0

6.1

To honor Mr. Brown’s work with law enforcement, Officer Heath Lowry was presented
with the first annual Art Brown Award, for targeting the most DUI drivers and underage
drinkers and exhibits determination in making the streets safe for the residents.

Detective Ford: presented statistics for the month of November. There were 934 calls
for service which resulted in 631 cases. He is currently working on a comparison of
cases and calls with other cities and will present those comparisons at the January 24™
meeting.

Detective Ford updated the Council on the nursing home bandit, juvenile parties in the
City, and the rape that occurred at the Phillips 66 service station off of Fort Union Blvd.

CITIZEN COMMENTS

Bob Good, Quick Silver Drive, congratulated the Mayor and Council on the progress that
has been made in the past year since he will be unable to attend the City’s birthday party.

ACTION ITEMS

Consideration of Ordinance No. 34 Establishing A Schedule for Regular Meetings of
the City Council, Planning Commission and Board of Adjustment

MOTION: Councilman Antczak moved to approve Ordinance No. 34 establishing an
annual schedule of meetings for the City Council, Planning Commission and Board of
Adjustment. The motion was seconded by Councilman Thomas and passed unanimously
on aroll call vote.

CONSENT CALENDAR

Approval of December 13" and 27" Minutes

The minutes were approved as submitted.

ADJOURN TO WORK SESSION

Councilman Bracken moved to adjourn the Business Meeting and reconvene the Work

Session. The motion was seconded by Councilman Jones and passed unanimously on a
voice vote. The Business Meeting adjourned at 7:36 p.m.



